
Agenda 

March      4 -- Gewetenschap: Play on scientific integrity
March      6 -- Gewetenschap Vumc & i-ProVU Pub crawl
March      20 -- i-ProVU Pub crawl
March      25-27 -- PCDI postdoc retreat life sciences
April         10 -- i-ProVU bike tour to the tulip fields
More information about the events on www.provu.nl

March 2015

Dear PhD-candidates and postdocs, 

March has begun and as mentioned before we will start this month with a 
symposium on scientific integrity on March 4 (VU) and March 6 (VUmc), starring 
Pandemonia with their theatre play called  “Gewetenschap”. We hope that this 
symposium will lead to an interesting discussion about the everyday dilemmas 
researchers encounter. Tickets for March 6th are almost sold out, but you register 
for back-up places or attend on March 4.

Registration is possible via: http://goo.gl/uaooyd (VU) or http://goo.gl/2jvCll (VUmc). 
You can find more information about the program on our website: 
http://provu.nl/2015/symposium-scientific-integrity

Furthermore, I am happy to inform you that i-ProVU – the international branch of 
ProVU - has new enthusiastic members and they are organising several social 
events in the upcoming months. For international PhD-candidates this is the ideal 
opportunity to meet other PhD’s, explore Amsterdam and the rest of the 
Netherlands. For more information about the details, visit our website.

The last few months have been largely dominated by the bursary experiment 
proposed last week by the Dutch minister of Education, Culture and Science, Jet 
Bussemaker. This experiment would entail that 2000 PhD-candidates would be 
considered students instead of employees. PNN (the PhD Candidate Network of the 
Netherlands) drafted a letter providing strong arguments against this bursary 
experiment. This letter has been signed by members of university councils, works 
councils and representatives of local and national PhD organisations, amongst 
others ProVU and the Works Council of the VU University. The letter has been 
provided on February 24, 2015 to the Executive boards and Boards of directors of 
all Dutch universities and university medical centers to stress our mutual concerns 
about the experiment.
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The letter is available via the following link: http://provu.nl/wp-
content/uploads/2015/02/150223_Brief-tegen-promotieonderwijs_English_FINAL.pdf

Finally, I would like to remind you that we are still looking for new board members as 
well as people who would like to organise this years PhD-day. More information 
about the vacancies can be found in this newsletter. If you are interested please 
email us: board@provu.nl

On behalf of the ProVU board, 

Anna Emanuel (chair)
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ProVU survey 2015

If you haven’t done it yet, please fill in our short survey.
With your answers you enable us to represent you better in the important matters 

that pass the works council (OR) such as reorganizations, doctoral regulations, the 
bursary experiment, three year PhD’s and the collaboration with the UvA.
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The final doctoral regulations

Please make sure you fill out your form 1 before April 1st 2015

From the registrar’s office (bureau pedel)
During December 2014, a remarkable high number of the form ‘application for 
admission to the doctoral program’ has been submitted to the registrar’s 
office. 
Application forms that have been submitted before the 31st of December 
2014 are evaluated consistent with the doctorate regulations, as applied 
during that time period. 

The registrar’s office registers the application forms in order of arrival 
sequence. 
Furthermore, due to the high number of applications, processing the forms 
will take longer than it normally would.

Note: some application forms belong to PhD-students, who expect to defend 
their thesis within a few months. 
If those PhD-students did not hear from the registrar’s office anytime 
soon, we would kindly invite you to contact the registrar’s office directly.

ProVU is looking for you!

ProVU’s annual PhD day is set for May 2015. You can organize this exciting and 
biggest event of ProVU with the ongoing support of the board! As last year’s PhD 
day was a big success we challenge you to get inspired and come up with an even 
better one this year!

Want  to contribute more? Some of the board members are leaving within the 
next few months, so we are looking for new creative minds for the 
board! Interested? Send an email to board@provu.nl and we will contact you!

If you want to contribute more in the regulatory affairs of the university  the perfect 
place for you is in the works council!  From the first of April we have a free spot in 
the council! Email  Laura Henderson for more info.
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Invitation to the Scientific Integrity 
Symposium

Only places left on March 4!

VU University and VU University Medical Center in cooperation with ProVU are 
happy to invite you for a symposium on scientific integrity, starring Pandemonia
with their theater play ‘Gewetenschap’.
With this play organised by the ‘De Jonge Akademie’ we hope to stimulate 
conversation about problems and dilemmas that researchers encounter in their 
daily practice and initiate the social debate about scientific integrity. 

VU University & VUmc
Date: March 4 Time: start 15:30 Location: Atrium  (medical faculty)
Apply now via: http://goo.gl/uaooyd

If you really want to see this play, we urge you to register as soon as possible.
Important message for international students: unfortunately this play and the 

discussion will be in Dutch.

Pubquiz Carnaval edition
In another struggle for champagne and endless fame between seven teams, it was 
finally the Mademathicians team that finished first!  Lets see if they can keep it up 
the next edition.
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Training PhD success and personal efficacy 2015-I
Intake interviews Thursday 22 January 2015,

09.30-16.00 hours
Location: VU Campus

Module 1 Tuesday 3 and wednesday 4 February 
2015,
09.30-20.00/17.00 hours

Location: to be determined

Module 2 Tuesday 16 and Wednesday 17February 
205,
09.30-17.00 hours

Location: to be determined

Module 3 Wednesday 18, Friday 20, Wednesday 25
and Friday 27 February 2015,
09.30-17.00 hours

Location: Hertz Trainingen, 
Amstelveen
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